July 21, 2001


Today we dug in two places, first we dug in the north east part of the trench and then in the north wet. We dug  L3012 North until about 3 m  of the N baulk leaving a little bit of the locus next to the mid trench baulk. From there we decided to make a new locus, L3024, and dig the entire NE half of the trench down 30 cm to a surface we could see in the mid trench baulk. We did this because we were not seeing anything in the way of surfaces there and any thin surfaces there are so close to the top that they would not be much help to us. Besides our goal is to bring the trench down to the level of C2 last year and try to catch more of the metal production areas seen last season. We have not yet found the surface that we see in the mid trench baulk. I hope to catch it tomorrow.


In the NW part of the trench I decided to cut 5 cm down next to the mudbrick wall in L3018 to try to define it. At roughly 5 cm we found what looks to be a cobble surface which is similar to the one found in L3013 in hat it is made of small cobbles that are like the small stones found in the river and river conglomerates. 


Finally we lifted several artifacts out of the cobble surface L3013. They were a triangular stone with a divot in it KT3155, a pottery spout that will date the surface KT3156 and a stone fishnet weight KT3157. We did this so that hopefully we can dig the surface soon.

